
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 24 March 2005 

3. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 3.1 Mr Gary Coulter 
 
  Mr Gary Coulter, a resident of Boyne Avenue, spoke to the Board regarding a resource consent 

application for the development of industrial units on 99 Sawyers Arms Road.  
 
  Mr Coulter indicated that there were currently five industrial units on site and there was an 

application for another 27 units to be built by the developer.  The residents were concerned that 
this development would increase traffic and noise pollution in their quiet narrow road and Boyne 
Avenue was not suitable for business traffic.    

 
  The Board received the information and requested that staff investigate and report back as 

soon as possible.   
 
  The Board decided that the process for notified and non-notified resource consent applications 

be raised at the Chairpersons and Deputy Chairperson’s meeting. 
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


